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The CCC Youth sponsored 
and worked the concession 
stand at the Red Roof Flea 
Market. They served biscuits 
and gravy and cinnamon rolls 
for breakfast and pulled pork 
sandwiches and chips for 
lunch. The cost of the meal 
was free, however they did 
accept a Free Will Offering. 
$539.50 was donated to the 
youth from this project.  
Nice Job, kids!  

A huge THANK YOU to the six (6) 
members of Clinton Christian 
Church’s Chi Rho Youth Group for 
taking time out of their busy sum-
mer schedule to help place flags at 
the headstones  of veterans at Eng-
lewood Cemetery on the Friday be-
fore Memorial  Day. Thank You for 
showing your community pride and 
your thankfulness for those that 
served our great country. 

CCC YOUTH ..… in action 

PUPPET PUPPETS EVERYWHERE 
Yes, that’s right...Puppets. The 

kids of CCC have pulled out their 
puppeting skills and have started 

a Puppet Class on  
Sunday mornings at 9am. 

Kids age 8+ are  
invited to join in. 

Thanks to Matt Jones for  
stepping up and  

leading this group 

 

The Chi Rho Youth Group got together 
on Pentecost Sunday for a little discus-
sion about The Holy Spirit.  
A big THANK YOU to Pastor David and 
Deb Mills for leading this discussion. 
The kids really appreciated you taking 
time out of your busy schedule to lead 
them on this. 



Shut in Concerns 

 Thoughts, Prayers and Concerns  

Concerns and Celebrations 
 
 

Prayers for these individuals as they fight cancer: 

TJ Palmer                                 Heidi Crabtree 

Jessica Brown                          Mike Simmons 

Dennis Jones                            Bruce Engelhart 

Gary Grenzke                           TeRee Davis 

Jeff Ross        Ashlee Brown 

Lisa Winkler Winn       Scott Gordon 

Kenny Dove                              Lucille Stewart 

Sherri Royal’s Daughter-in-Law’s Brother, Jacob 

Andy Engelhart’s cousin, Naomi 

Michelle       Jerry Dickey 
 

 

Continued prayers for Marvin Rhoads. He is home but 

needs continue prayers. 

Prayers for  Prayers for  Beverly and Bob Brown. 

Beverly and Bob have moved to Cedarhurst , a living 

facility in Blue Springs 

Prayers for  Dixie McClymond as she goes through              

   physical therapy after she had a mini stroke. 

Continued prayers for Lisa Winkler Winn.  

Prayers for Leslie Watts. She had recent surgery and is     

   on the mend. 

Prayers for  my son , Brian Snethen ,  to find a place to     

   live in Sedalia. - Sondra Schweighauser Jones  

Prayers for  Hunter Kinne (Dan and Lisa Wallace’s 

grandson) who had outpatient surgery. Prayers for a 

speedy recovery and a good post-operative report. 

Prayers for  Haiti and the families of the missionaries 

that were murdered there. 

Prayers for  our NEW Puppet Ministry. 

Prayers for Jeff Ross. He is fighting cancer. 

Prayers for Lucille Stewart as she continues to     

   have trouble with her eyes 

Continued prayers for Pattie Johnson who is having 

health issues 

Prayers for a youth director and the finances to 

make that come true. 

Prayers for our youth program and for more 

volunteers for Children’s Church. 

Prayers for the names written on our Starfish.  

Praise report—Keri Smith is CANCER FREE. She has  
   been on our prayer list. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Kristene Brock 
Ridge Crest Nursing Home  
706 S. Mitchell, Warrensburg, MO 64093 
 
Evelyn Weber  
Lincoln Community Care Center, 205 Timberline Drive, 
Lincoln, MO 65338 
 

 

Ongoing Concerns 

Sharlotte Anderson, June Dehn, Lucy Nilson,  
Kyle Engelhart, Avis’ Daughter in Law’s Sister, Michelle. 
Jack and Alice Leisure, Helen Famuliner, Sondra 
Schweighauser  Our Church, Our Church Leaders, Our 
Pastor, Our Community, Our Youth Group,  
Our Starfish  

 PRAYERS FOR OUR TROOPS 
 

If you have a family member, friend 
or loved one who is serving active 
duty in the military, please contact the 
office to have them included in our 
ongoing prayers. If available, please 
provide us with a picture and any 
pertinent information you wish to 
share, such as: name, relationship to 
you, family, where they are serving, 
what capacity they are serving in, 
etc... 

 

Please keep the following troops  

Cesar Gutierrez, Dylan Wilson, Brandon Robertson, 
Weston Miekley, Gordon Snethen, Cathleen 
Gutierrez, Chase Michael Crelly, Gavin Wells 
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June 2024  

Birthdays 

 
6/17   Matt & Meagan Johnson 
6/30   Dan & Lisa Wallace 
 

Anniversaries 

6/1   Madelyn Reid 
6/4   Betty Hull 
6/7       Marjory Cooper 
6/23   Maryann Van Dyke 
6/24   Danielle Dills    
6/27   Kathy Hetherington      
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

MONTHLY BOARD MEETING 
BOARD MEETING IS THE  

SECOND MONDAY  

OF EACH MONTH 
EVERYONE IS WELCOME  

TO ATTEND BOARD MEETINGS 
 

NEXT BOARD MEETING IS  
June 10th  AT 6 PM 

(now meeting in the Fellowship Hall 

CONTACT BOARD CHAIR  MATT JONES 

WITH QUESTIONS 
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AMEN GROUP 
 

 
 

On the first Saturday of each 
month, our men gather for  
breakfast , fellowship and  

a good time. 
For more information 
contact Steve Baker 

 Next Meeting - June 1st @ 8am 

 

ELDERS’ MEETING 
Second Tuesday  

of each month. 

@ 5:30pm 

in the  

InBetweeners  

Sunday School 

Classroom 
Next meeting will be  

June 11th 

GAME NIGHT 
MAY 2024 

GAME NIGHT WILL BE 
JUNE 28th @ 6pm 

IN THE  
FELLOWSHIP HALL. 

A LIGHT MEAL WILL BE 
SERVED AND 

FUN WILL BE HAD. 
 

EVERYONE WELCOME 

 

CLINTON CHRISTIAN 
CHURCH 

HAS A  
FELLOWSHIP DINNER 

ON THE THIRD SUNDAY 
IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWING 

THE WORSHIP SERVICE. 
THIS MONTH’S DINNER  

IS JUNE 16th. 
PLAN ON JOINING US  
FOR THE FELLOWSHIP 

 

Tuesday Morning  

Women’s 

Bible Study 
Each Tuesday Morning 

@ 10:30 am 

All women welcome 

 

There are not enough words to thank everyone for 

providing me transportation when  

my car was stolen! 

Especially a huge Thank You to Kenny and Sherri Royal 

for taking me to Springfield  

to tow my car back to Deepwater! 

What a blessing to have such a blessed church family! 

Love, Annette Meyers 



Hello everyone in Membership Land. Random thoughts: Writing newsletter articles without a specific per-

son in mind is hard to do. I am writing this with one person in mind, but I am not sharing who that per-

son is. Ever. It is just a way to get words on paper. Do lines in songs ever catch your attention? Do they 

become ear worms? I have a line that has burrowed deep into the recesses of my mind. “There but for 

the Grace of God go I”. Do book titles ever catch your eye? Happens to me all the time. I am going 

through my book collection and stumbled across this beauty: The Biggest Lie in the History of Christiani-
ty. Pretty bold title. Pretty bold statement, too. I have put it in my ‘read next’ pile; a pile consisting of 12 

books, including this one. Plus the one I am reading. If I can be a better me, the 12 will be done before 

I go back to school in August. Just some random thoughts that may get you to thinking.  
 

Past Membership activities: Red Roof Flea Market. That was held the Saturday of Memorial Day Week-

end. The weather was beautiful. The youth group raised over $500 from the concessions. I know that 

Jody and I did just fine, funds wise. I talked to a couple of other vendors and they seemed satisfied. It 

was a wonderful day.  
 

The last Fellowship Dinner saw the use of new table clothes. I hope everyone liked the new red and 

black checked design. I know that there are plans to donate two more round tables so that we have 10 

and can (hopefully) not need the long tables when we use the round ones. Having to seat as many as 

we do at Fellowship Dinners is a blessing, not a problem; we would just like to make the experience eq-

uitable for all.  
 

Speaking of Fellowship Dinners, Membership would like to give out a huge Thank You to everyone for 

coming in the Fellowship Hall doors and not through the kitchen. It is much safer for everyone. An addi-

tional thanks for not using the Community Cafe’s one time use ‘to go’ containers, too. Our new normal is 

better and safer. Thanks to all. 
 

The timing of the newsletter always confuses me. I don’t know if you get this right before Game Night or 

right after. Either way, if you have not been to Game Night, you are missing out. You may find this hard 

to believe, but I am not much of a ‘games’ person. But I really enjoy Game Night. I have been blessed to 

get to know people in our church in a different way. I consider these people friends and not just 

‘someone I go to church with’. Come and get to know others in a different way. And bring the kids. We 

usually have Betty available (she is not going to be at the May 31st Game Night). Bring a game you like 

to play—if you have one—or join in with Pitch, dominoes, Yatzee, Sequence, contract rummy, or any of a 

number of other games that we have at the church.  

 

I will leave off with the menus for the next few events. Next Fellowship Dinner, Father’s Day, will be 

Fried Chicken with smashed potatoes and gravy. Next Game Night, May 31st, will be sandwiches, Game 

Night after is pulled pork. Don’t forget that you can join Membership by showing up to our meeting 

which is the first Thursday of the month at 5:30 in the Fellowship Hall (but will move to Holy Grounds in 

June).    

MEMBERSHIP GOINGS ON 

rummage 
news 

July will soon be here and so will the rummage sale. Please collect 
your items and pack them in boxes to place one the stage AFTER 
JUNE 30. Our youth continue to use the stage to play games, so 
please place your boxes on the north wall next to the closet. Thank 
you. If you need boxes, Dollar Tree will allow you to get boxes in their 
containers outside the building. You may need to retape them. And 
please save the holiday items for the youth to sell later this fall. They 
will let you know when to bring it. Thank you so much for your  
support. We are following our #LoveGod#LoveOthers by allowing 
“others” first choice of our rummage items. 
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CHURCH IN SOCIETY REPORT 
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CIS met on Monday, May 13th. 
 
Thank you to all the Church members for your generous donations for our Community Outreach 

Projects. The Kleenex have been delivered to the Clinton School District.  

The Laundry detergent was distributed to Survival House, Zoes Home, Clinton Community of 

Christ for their Blessing Box and we delivered detergent to Fred & Cindy here in Clinton to help 

with their clean up of what they can salvage from their house fire.  

This months Toilet Paper project will help Zoes Home and Survival House.  

June's outreach will be collecting Baby Wipes & Diapers for Golden Valley Door of Hope,  

Survival House and Zoe’s House. 

We appreciate how giving our church family is in helping us to bless our community and meet so 

many individuals needs.  

 
 THANK YOU !!!  THANK YOU !!! 
  

REMEMBER - 10% OF ALL MONIES GOING TO THE GENERAL FUND  
ARE USED FOR THESE OUTREACH PROJCTS.  

IT IS BECAUSE OF YOU THAT WE ARE ABLE TO HELP  
SO MANY IN SO MANY WAYS. 

THANK YOU—ANNETTE MEYERS, CHAIR PERSON 
 
 

Remember the “back to school” list you got be-
fore school started? Pencils, paper, erasers,  
scissors, KLEENEX, etc. Thanks to all of you that 
participated in the April Outreach Project, the 
Clinton Schools don’t have to worry as much 
about having enough KLEENEX. 
Pictured here is Church in Society member Pat 
Bouse delivering all of the Kleenex (facial tissue) 
we collected during April to the Administration 
Building of the Clinton School District. 
Just another way Clinton Christian Church is 
making a difference in the community. 

Thank You to all that were able to donate 

to the May Outreach Project. 

During May we collected toilet paper to 

distribute to the numerous local projects 

that we support: 

Blessing Box 

Zoe’s House 

H.O.P.E. Project 

Survival House 

Homeless Clients 

Thank You for your help! 
 

LOVE  
OTHERS 
AS GOD 

HAS 
LOVED 
YOU 



The Worship Committee met on May 2nd at 4:10 pm at the Church Office 
 

All members present except excused Jody Anderson.   Pastor Tim was a guest at the meeting. 
 

Opened with prayer at 4:10pm 
 

Discussed Youth Spotlights—thanks to all the families that have participated so far. 
 

Youth Group started!  Way to go, Church family! 
 

Worship Leaders and Greeters—Matt Jones to work the May schedule. 
Elaine VonSpreckelsen to work June schedule. 
Debbie Reith to work July Schedule 
 

Thinking of Worship Leaders inviting congregation members to think about serving as a Worship 
Leader or Greeter via the pulpit on the 1st Sunday of the Month during announcements. 
 

Special Thanks to Leslie Lower and Jim Lower along with Dixie Birge inviting the family for wonderful 
Sunday with special music. 
 

No Sunday currently chosen for Pastor Tim to take a well-deserved weekend off. 
 

Mothers Day!  Gifts are in and we will have 3 giveaways during the Church Service per our theme 
chosen. 
 

Father Day!—Gifts are in and we will have 3 giveaways during Church Service per our theme chosen. 
 

Get ready for Pentecost Sunday May 19, 2024!!  Wear red!   Andy to provide a Robocall on this after 
this Sunday. 
 

Holy Spirit (our red and yellow steamer in the Sanctuary) is up and will be up possibly until Advent! 
 

Closed in prayer at 4:55pm.   
 
 

Sincerely, 
 

Andrew Engelhart, Worship Chairperson 

WORSHIP COMMITTEE IN ACTION 

Memorial Day Weekend means many things to different people. 
First and foremost, it’s a time to remember those that gave 
their their lives to defend our country's freedom. It is also the  
unofficial beginning of summer. Here at Clinton Christian 
Church, Memorial Day Weekend means Red Roof Flea Market. 
This annual Flea Market in our front parking lot has become a 
go to for many of our local “flea marketers”. This year was no 
different. With a variety of goods being sold, shoppers found 
more than enough to satisfy their Flea Market Itch. Thanks to 
all that helped set up and tear down. Thanks to the CCC kids 
for running the concession stand. And thanks to all the vendors 
that made this year’s Flea Market a huge success. 

MANY SCRATCHED 

THEIR ITCH AT 

THE RED ROOF 

FLEA MARKET 



CWF Happenings  
 2024 

 

Rummage Sale:  Pat Bouse is leading the rummage sale effort this year.  It will be held  

July 26-27. 

Spring Trip: Twenty ladies enjoyed a play, Squabbles, at the New Theatre in Overland Park  

on May 8. We had a great time. 

Mark Your Calendar…The Disciples Women Meeting is in Warrensburg on Tuesday, June 18, 

2024, at 9:30 am.  There’s a sign-up sheet in the church lobby.  We’ll carpool or take the  

church van and plan to gather at the church at 8:30 that morning to leave at 8:45am.   

Questions?  See Maryann Van Dyke or Lisa Wallace 

CWF Group Reminders:  If you are not a member of a group, you are invited to meet with 

Phoebes, the daytime group – they meet monthly on the second Thursday at 11:30am.  Or the 

evening JOY group – they meet on the third Monday evening at 5:30pm.  Both groups meet in 

the Holy Grounds. 

The next Executive Committee Meeting is Monday, June 3, 2024, at 10 am. 

7 
 

A group of ladies from CWF (Christian Women’s Fellow-

ship) loaded into the Church Van and made there way to 

Overland Park, KS to enjoy a matinee show at  

The New Theater.  

Word has it that the show was good (starred Donny 

Most, Ralph Malph on Happy Days) and the food was  

delicious.  

Everyone had a great time and are looking forward to  

doing it again in the near future. 

 

Meals on Wheels Ministry 
It is time to deliver meals in June for the Clinton Senior Center. 
 

Our church has committed to serve “Home Delivered Meals” from the Clinton Senior Center one 
week each quarter.  Our dates to deliver are 
 Monday, June 17 
 Tuesday, June 18 
 Wednesday, June 19 
 Thursday, June 20 
 Friday, no deliveries 
Meals are delivered each day between 10:45am and 12:30pm. 
 
Ideally two volunteers will partner each day to pick up the food at the Senior Center at 10:45am 
and make the deliveries around Clinton.  It takes less than 2 hours. 
 
Please consider signing up on the clip board in the church foyer.  Questions?  See Lisa Wallace or 
call her at 660-492-2575. 



June  2024   

Dated Material 

Clinton Christian Church 
Disciples of Christ 
1201 E. Ohio St. 
Clinton, MO 64735 
 

Phone: 660-885-4384 
Www.facebook.com/
ClintonChristianChurchDOC 
www.clintonchristianchurch.com 
We livestream our 10:15 Sunday service
-there is a link on our website 

Weekly Schedule 
 

Sundays 
8:45 a.m. Sunday School 

9:00 a.m. Bell Choir 
9:30 a.m. Choir 

10:15 a.m. Worship Service 
5:00 p.m.  Chi-Rho Youth 

Mondays 
7:00 a.m. Sunrise Prayer 

4:30 p.m. Community Café 

Tuesdays 
10:30 a.m.  

Women’s Bible Study 

Wednesdays 
1:00 p.m. Prayer Group 

Thursdays 
5:30 p.m. Prayer Group 

 

Church Office 
Hours 

9:00 a.m.to 1:00 p.m. 
Monday through Friday 

 

SATURDAY, JUNE 15 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE 

 

AED / CPR TRAINING 

11 MEMBERS OF OUR 
CHURCH FAMILY SPENT A 
SATURDAY MORNING  
TAKING A CLASS IN CPR 
AND HOW TO USE THE AED. 
THEY ARE ALL NOW  
CERTIFIED FOR 2 YEARS.  
THANK YOU FOR TAKING 
TIME OUT OF YOUR BUSY 
SCHEDULE TO ATTEND. 

THANK YOU TO GARY FRENCH 
FOR TAKING TIME OUT OF HIS 
BUSY SCHEDULE TO TRAIN US. 


